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ARRL Travel Accident Policy  

The American Radio Relay League carries a worldwide travel-accident insurance policy on its 

Officers, Directors, Vice Directors, Assistant Directors, Section Managers, Asst. Section 

Managers, Section Emergency Coordinators, District Emergency Coordinators, QSL Bureau 

Managers, National Traffic System officials, Technical Advisors, Section Traffic Managers, 

contributing editors (QST), ARRL Foundation Officers and Directors, Affiliated Club 

Coordinators, Bulletin Managers, Public Information Officers, State Government Liaisons, and 

Technical Coordinators and all full-time HQ staff. 

This policy covers persons traveling specifically on ARRL business, provided that the travel is 

outside the corporate limits of the town or city in which they are regularly employed or have a 

residence (excluding everyday travel to and from work). 

Coverage is included when the insured is riding as a passenger, and not as a crew member, in any 

aircraft operated under the proper U.S. authority to carry passengers including U.S. Military Air 

Transport Service. This coverage extends to passengers flying in aircraft operating under the 

authority of foreign equivalents to U.S. authority and issued by the governmental authority having 

jurisdiction over scheduled airlines and private aircraft in the country of the aircraft registry. 

In accordance with the schedule included in the policy form, the policy provides for payment of 

$100,000 in case of death. Separately, the policy will also pay for specific losses, payment based 

on the policy schedule, provided such loss occurs within 100 days of the accident. 

This policy does not provide for any weekly indemnity or expenses of physicians, surgeons, 

hospitals, or nurses. 

This memo should be retained among your personal papers for ready reference if the need arises. 

An insurance certificate describing the coverage in the precise insurance-company language is 

available upon request. 


